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2024 DATES

VOTE EARLY 
Jan. 19 - March 4

PRESIDENTIAL 
PRIMARY 
Tuesday, March 5

VOTE EARLY 
June 28 - Aug. 12

PRIMARY ELECTION 
Tuesday, August 13

VOTE EARLY 
Sept. 20 - Nov. 4

ELECTION DAY 
Tuesday, November 5

2024
AUGUST PRIMARY 
ELECTION

The 2024 Primary Election is Tuesday, August 13!

WHAT IS A PRIMARY ELECTION?
A primary election determines which 
candidates will be on the ballot in the 
November general election, except for 
candidates for president which will have a 
separate primary on Tuesday, March 5, 2024. 

For example, five candidates from one 
political party might run for governor. 
Only one candidate can be on the ballot in 
November. The winner of the August primary 
election will represent their party on the 
November election ballot.

There may be two kinds of offices on 
your primary ballot: partisan offices and 
nonpartisan offices. 

PARTISAN OFFICES
Partisan offices will list a political party next to a candidate’s 
name on the ballot. All state and federal offices—such as U.S. 
representative or Minnesota senator—are partisan offices.

Partisan candidates will be listed in two columns on the front side of 
the primary ballot. 
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2024

Scan this code to visit mnvotes.gov
and register to vote!

AUGUST PRIMARY 
ELECTION

TIME OFF WORK TO VOTE
You have a right to time off work to vote, without losing 
your pay, personal leave, or vacation time. 

The columns list candidates from Minnesota’s major political parties: 
the Democratic-Farmer-Labor Party and the Republican Party.

You can only vote for candidates from one political party. If you 
vote for candidates from both political parties, your votes will not 
count. You decide which one of the two parties you will vote for—
Minnesota does not have political party registration. 

NONPARTISAN OFFICES
Nonpartisan offices will not list a political party next to a candidate’s 
name on the ballot. For example, county, city, township and school 
board offices are nonpartisan. 

Nonpartisan offices will be listed on the back side of the primary 
ballot. You can vote for any candidate. The candidates who get the 
most votes will be on the November general election ballot. 


